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INTRODUCTION

A large part of the feed available to cattle in Florida comes
from pastures. Many changes have been made during the past
20 years to increase the productivity of pastures. New grasses,
such as pangolagrass, the bahiagrasses, and the improved ber-
mudagrasses, have been introduced. There has been a continued
increase in the quantities of fertilizers used. Many ranchers
have developed effective water control systems and have planted
improved varieties of grasses. These and other factors have
helped to increase the year-round yields of the grasses, permit-
ting later grazing in the fall and earlier grazing in the spring.
In addition, the large production of these improved grasses in
the summer has often been utilized by making hay or silage that
was later used as a winter feed, supplementing the regular graz-
ing program.

Although the dairy industry in south Florida has depended
almost entirely on bagged feed, there has been increasing inter-
est by dairymen in knowing the value of a permanent pasture in
their overall programs. This has been especially true in the past
several years with the advent of green-chop procedures. These
enable dairymen to supply the roughage needed by means of cut-
ting either permanent grasses or annually planted crops and
bringing the materials to the animals.

Considerable literature is available dealing with grazing and
clipping improved grasses in central and north Florida. In 1943,
Blazer and Stokes (2)2 showed that the growth of established
carpetgrass was stimulated primarily by nitrogen fertilization,
especially when applied in the spring. The chemical composi-
tions of carpetgrass, dallisgrass, Common bermudagrass, and
paragrass were also compared. In 1948, Bair and Kidder (1)
published data regarding the grazing qualities of many of the
common and improved grasses of Florida on the muck soils of
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